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WAIKATO OUTDOOR SOCIETY 

MARCH 2023 NEWSLETTER 
Waikato Outdoor Society: Woodside Naturist Park  

50A Trentham Road, Tamahere, Hamilton RD4 3284 

THE NAKED NEWS 

 
 

 

 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

2023 

 

April 6th – Committee          

       meeting 7.15pm 

 

April 7 – 10th:30th     

         Anniversary celebration 

         Pearl & parasol and tie 

    & top hat theme. 

May 20th – WOS  AGM  1pm 

July 14th - Matariki 

 

  

From the editor:  Our thoughts are with our 

fellow Naturists whose clubs have sustained damage 

in Cyclone Gabrielle.  We can only imagine the 

heartbreak you are all going through in trying to 

re-establish your clubs back to normal, the hard 

work you are putting in now will be appreciated by 

your club members and will be a talking point for 

years to come. Ground maintenance is a never 

ending chore, with many jobs being done by various 

club members without a mention. Looking around 

the grounds at WOS on a recent visit, it is obvious 

that lots of little jobs are done, which if not kept 

up with, will soon become big jobs. We are truly  

indebted to those who do those “little jobs” and 

are always grateful to those who put their hands 

up and say “what can I do to help”.  

Our best wishes go to Kevin who is heading South 

and wish him well for a speedy return. 
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The year in waiting 

Task Approval by 

committee 

Time frame for completion 

Installation of further 2 

toilets 

Council approved April  

2nd coat of paint in loos   

Annual Spring clean   Labour weekend 

March 2023 Committee Titbits. 

 Pool creepy crawly replaced. 

 Ride on mower belt replaced. Spare to be purchased along with an oil          

 filter. 

 Waikato Council and Resource Consent has been approved for the 

          additional toilets. Installation to hopefully begin after Easter.  

       NZNF reply re re-joining INF – WOS is not in favour. 

       Working group formed to re-align WOS constitution with the 

           Revised Incorporated Societies Act when NZNF clarifies which apply to 

  Naturist Parks 

 AGM Timeline ratified for inclusion in the March & April newsletters. 

 NZMCA POP listing updated. Now states: Pack in, pack out and, entry at 

          Custodians’ discretion. 

         Many thanks to the member who donated a wind sculpture. 

         ‘Woodside Park’ was the original name of WOS land.  

        A request was made that it be reinstated on appropriate documentation, 

 approval by the committee to commit to the following. 

a) ‘Woodside Naturist Park’ to replace website address on the front of the 

WOS brochure 

b) Inserted above the ‘Naked News’ Title on the newsletter. 

c) Woodside flag flown at events. Flagpole to be sorted. 

 More brochures needed.  

 3 new members accepted. Welcome 

             

Next meeting: Thurs 6th April @ 7:15  

 

 
Significant expenses 

Power & Gas                    $1045.85 

Council for toilets 

 resource consent           $2040.00    

NZNF ID cards x 12          $144.00    

Refund from Council 

 for resourse consent       $843.45   
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On Saturday 4th March, on a gloriously warm and sunny Waikato afternoon, WOS held a 3 

down Round Robin competition in which nine teams contested the title with the many 

spectators cheering each team on.  Eventual winners were found, Dina and Rolf taking 1st 

place honours and Takis and Linelle the runners up. 

 

The ever popular pea pie and pud (spud) dinner was held after happy hour and enjoyed by 

members and visitors.  Many thanks again to those who assisted in the kitchen. 

 

                          *************************** 

 

                                                                              

Our little garden fairy was back recently 

waving her green fingers and a garden 

magically appeared outside our bathroom 

window beside the ramp at the back 

entrance to the club rooms.   Many thanks 

Jenny, your work is much appreciated and 

will be admired by all. 
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The bit of WOS history………                                       from Linelle 

After moving from Pirongia Mountain, Waikato Outdoor Society was re-

established on the site of a Nashi Orchard, purchased in 1993 at Matangi, 

near Hamilton. 

Thirty years ago, the lane, to what was then known as “Woodside Park” (WOS) 

had no houses on it and wasn’t named “Trentham Road” until the land along that 

lane began to be developed. 

The name “Woodside Park” was the name of the road the driveway came off. 

A flag was introduced (made by Lyn C) and the site developed over many years 

into the park like grounds we have today, known as “WOS”. 

It has been decided to re-introduce the use of the name “Woodside Park” with 

the addition of the word “Naturist” in some way, so you will see it in our 

newsletter and on our new brochures. 

On Easter Saturday at the 30th anniversary of the land purchase at Matangi, 

the original flag will be raised and will be used on special occasions in the 

future.  

Waikato Outdoor Society Inc, “Woodside Naturist Park” will remain the 

friendly, welcoming Naturist club so many of us love to visit. 
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                                  Message from our Treasurer 

If any members have changed their address, phone number or email address, please 

email treasurer.wos@gmail.com  with new details to update the records. 

 

 
BOOKINGS:- 
Our facilities offer tent sites, power sites, wood fired hot tub and clubrooms with all facilities, 

solar heated pool, cabin and BBQ.  No pets allowed.  

To make bookings, please phone Peggy on 0276316883 or email 

Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

Members, as well as all visitors to WOS grounds are required to fill out and sign the visitor’s book 

situated in the clubrooms beside the registration desk. 

First Aid: FYI – We have a defibrillator on the wall and first aid kit on top of the fridge on 

the left as you walk into the clubrooms from the deck.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

            

 

 

 

 Recycling  -  

U bring it 

U take it away 

 

 Please: Always remember to wipe 

down the hand basin and 

surrounding area when you use the 

bathroom. 

                          HOT TUB 

You are welcome to use the hot tub but please: 

1. Keep the tub firebox door and enclosure 

gate closed at all times. 

2. Read the instructions on the wall adjacent 

to the hot tub regarding when to turn on 

the switches in the pump box. 

3. Text the word “pic” to 021 265 0324 to 

find out the temperature of the Hot tub. 
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Waikato Outdoor Society: Woodside Naturist Park, 50A Trentham Road, Tamahere, RD4 3284 

P O Box 619, Waikato Mail Centre 

Phone 027 631 6883 Hamilton 

Facebook and twitter as well. 

President:                                       President: Kevin, 0274 979 550 (president3.wos@gmail.com) 

Vice President:                               Peter, 0274 725 263 (vicepresident.wos@gmail.com) 

Treasurer:                                      Peggy (treasurer.wos@gmail.com), 

Secretary:                                      Gail (wosoutdoor@gmail.com) 

Committee:                                     David, Susanne, Linelle, Diane, Michelle 

Custodians:              Bruce, Frank and Susanne. 

Editors:                                          Peter and Diane (wos.editors@gmail.com) 

 Please direct any committee correspondence to either one or more of the email addresses above. 

If you wish to contribute to the Gonatural Nudesletter, please email John at 

editor@gonatural.co.nz  

 

 

Check out our website at WWW.waikato.gonatural.co.nz 

Email: Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

We’re on the web: https://waikato.gonatural.co.nz/ 
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